TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES APRIL 7, 2003

PRESENT: chairman Dave Penny, Selectman Mike Genest, Selectman Bill Prokop and Sherry Miller.

7:00 p.m. Meeting called to order -

Ambulance Bids – Postponed until April 10, 2003 meeting

7:00 p.m. Police Chief Brian Brown and Sergeant Brent Hautenan -

The Selectmen met with Chief Brown and Sergeant Hautenan and reviewed draft policies on police overtime pay. No decisions were made.

Review and approve minutes of March 31, 2003 –

The minutes of March 31, 2003 were unanimously approved as written.

Audubon Society -

Tabled until 4/21.

Antrim Players -

The Selectmen reviewed the Town Attorney's response to the 1973 resolution and also discussed liability issues. The Selectmen unanimously agreed to send a letter to the Players indicating that they are responsible for paying a rental fee as well as submitting a Certificate of Insurance.

A notice will be posted reminding employees and the public that smoking is prohibited in all Town owned buildings. A notice will also be posted reminding everyone that recycling is not only encouraged, but also mandatory within Town facilities.

The Selectmen will be meeting with Welcoming Light on Thursday, April 10 at 8:30 a.m. to discuss the amount paid in lieu of taxes.